
 

 

Plymouth City Council Meeting Proceedings 

Thursday, February 1, 2024 

The Plymouth Council met in regular session on Thursday February 1st, at 7:00pm. 

Mayor Berding called the meeting to order with the following members present- Lissa Merfeld, Jay 

Stump, Neal Brennan, Wade Eastman & Allan Rye. 

Others Present: Jeff Robak & Scott Ryg. 

Motion to approve agenda by Rye, 2nd by Merfeld. Motion carried. 

Mayor Berding opened the public forum – Robak wondered if there was a way for “Park” signs to be 

installed on Broad St., or even B15 (330th St.).  These are county roads, so they would need to be 

involved in the discussion. 

Department Reports: Fire Department – Chief Ryg said he had checked into new air bottles, which 

are much less expensive than replacing the entire apparatus and figures it will take a couple of years 

to get them all replace at about $10,000 per budget year. He also stated that Fire Department 

monthly meetings have been changed to the 2nd Sunday of each month at 2:00pm in hopes of 

boosting attendance.  Public Works – Has been quiet with no snow, need to think about any street 

paving we want to do this summer, as well as any sewer repairs we might want to look at doing. Clerk 

– City Wide clean-up is scheduled for May 11th.  Council was given a list of delinquent Dog Licenses 

and the letter that will be hung on doors.  

Old Business – Nothing to report. 

New Business:  Motion to approve Resolution 2024-01 Budget Transfers by Rye, 2nd by Brennan, 

motion carried.  Proposed Property Tax special meeting set for April 4th 6:30pm.  Merfeld made 

motion with 2nd by Eastman to let Neal purchase soccer goals for the park at a cost of $812.73 + 

shipping.  Motion carried. 

Merfeld motioned to approve January minutes, 2nd by Rye, motion carried. 

Motion by Merfeld to approve treasurer’s report 2nd by Brennan, motion carried.  

Motion to approve January bills by Rye 2nd by Eastman, motion carried. 

Comments from Mayor- Attended her first Emergency Management meeting.  CB had a great turnout 

for their first Bingo night.  Have another one scheduled for February. 

Comments from Council – Merfeld asked about crosswalks being painted this spring. No other 

comments 

Motion to Adjourn by Merfeld 2nd by Rye, motion carried. The meeting was Adjourned at 7:34pm. 

Brenda Dunbar                                Amy Berding 
City Clerk     Mayor 


